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Do you love me? How much? As high as the sky? As wide as the land? Infinitely? Is that true? All of you
are my beloved sons and daughters, right? If that is true, you should speak the same language as your
mother. Are you trying hard to learn Korean? It will not be easy, but because you are young, once you put
your mind to it, you can do it. If learning the grammar is difficult, start by singing many Korean songs. In
that way, you can learn by remembering the meaning of each word. My daughter, Sun Jin, also has
difficulties speaking Korean because she was born in the United States. However, because she is trying,
she is getting better every day. Being able to express yourself is very important. If something is in your
heart but you cannot express it directly in words, it will take longer for another person to understand you.
Our hearts are full of love, but we struggle at not being able to say I love you. Precious time is wasted.
So, after you wake up, please start learning one Korean word every single day. Will you do that?

Speak out boldly
We are one family. You are True Parents' children! That relationship is unshakable and stands strong like
a beautiful tree. Isn't that so? Nobody can tear us apart from one another. Regarding this rally, I heard that
some Christians could not understand us, which caused some setbacks for this rally. However, and I have
mentioned this several times, the time has come when we need to reveal the truth. We can no longer wait.
Therefore, all of you must courageously tell the truth to everyone you know.
At the summit luncheon, to the religious leaders, whether they were Catholic, Protestant, Buddhist or
from another religion, I mentioned that there is one conclusion. The problem until now has been that they
have never known the truth. They did not understand God's heart.

Alone and misunderstood
Even the Christians could not fully understand why Jesus Christ had come. They did not understand Jesus'
true nature. Even Mary, who gave birth to him, did not understand him. How could Mary, who gave birth
to Jesus under the guidance of the Holy Spirit, fail to aid Jesus with his mission? It is truly regrettable. As
I said yesterday, if Mary and Zechariah, Judaic figures, and the people of Israel had cooperated to support
Jesus in his mission, centering on the Roman Empire, Jesus would have achieved a peaceful world under
our Heavenly Parent in his lifetime. How is it possible for the Savior, who came to realize the kingdom of
heaven on earth, to go through crucifixion?
Consider Jesus on the cross, for example. Where did all the central figures, including Mary, go? They
were all hiding. The thief on his left and the one on the right accompanied Jesus in his last moments. Even
one of the two thieves, the thief on the left, mocked Jesus. At that time, the thief on the right said, We are
hanging on the cross because we have sinned, "but this man has done nothing wrong." What did Jesus say
then? He said, "You will be with me in Paradise." It was Paradise. Paradise is not heaven. Paradise!
Because it was not heaven, Jesus prophesied that he would come again. However, neither the Protestant
Church nor the Catholic Church knew why he would come again, because they did not understand
Christ's true nature.

Cheon Il Guk stars
But you are in our second or third generation and were born from parents blessed by True Parents, right?
In this fallen world, you are pure water. I am giving you some responsibility. You must mature well.
Grow well! All of your eyes and your actions should be one with our Heavenly Parent, True Parents and
God's only daughter, True Mother! In that regard, I have heard several reports about you that fill me with
pride. Those in our second and third generations here have matured so well. You are so precious and
beautiful. Every day, I hear your stories. While I am still on earth, all of you are studying and working so

hard on the front line to realize our Heavenly Parent's dream. Isn't that so? Aren't you trying your best?
Aren't you fulfilling your responsibilities? I want to boast about you. I am very proud of you. Aren't you
happy? Because of who you are, you have to catch and rectify all the problems in the world, one by one
with your own hands. To do that, have experiences and become the best in all aspects of life.

Once you set a goal, can you go forward boldly without hesitation? What is our goal? Tribal messiahship!
Restoring nations! To create the kingdom of heaven on earth by becoming one family centered on our
Heavenly Parent! Do not forget that True Mother, God's only daughter, is alive on earth. After you say, "I
will absolutely accomplish that goal while Mother is still on earth," become proud Cheon Il Guk heroes!
In reality, Latin America has been falling behind other regions. Latin America was not doing very well.
However, thanks to you, I see a new revival and great hope for this continent. In that regard, once again, I
am so proud of you. Please read the message I gave yesterday every day; engrave it in your hearts, and
share it with your colleagues, neighbors and relatives, so that Brazil and your other nations can change.
Promoting unity
Because the thirty-three nations in Latin America must be born anew, I told Rev. Sang-suk Kim yesterday
that we would reorganize into five subregions. We now regard South Korea and Japan as regions, and
they have five subregions. In addition, I have divided North America into five subregions. Therefore,
should Latin America, which is in the position of the body, have five subregions too? Or should it be
different? The same? Therefore, in order to reduce the time needed to complete the providence, I am
going to restructure Latin America so we can march forward toward that day. Once again, I know that you
have worked hard and done your best. However, absolutely we must realize our goal. We must complete
it. In our present situation, we have to work ten times, a hundred times harder, and if we unite, we will
accomplish our goal faster. Thus, to promote cooperation and unity between everyone today, you can play
a traditional Korean game called Yut.

